ASPEN SPRINGS METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

PO Box 488

Pagosa Springs, CO  81147

970-731-5656

A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Directors, Aspen Springs Metropolitan District was convened on December 8, 2015 at 6:00 p.m. at the Aspen Springs Metropolitan District building located on Metro Drive in Unit 5 Aspen Springs Subdivision.  Elected board members Dick Warring, Kelly Evans, and Sara Anderson and appointed board members, Pam Wallis and George Lyle were in attendance.  District employees Carey Brown and Roy Stevens were in attendance, as were three property owners.    
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order by elected Chairperson, Dick Warring.   
MINUTES

Dick brought up a correction on the Mil Levy percentage increase; Kelly made a motion to approve the November minutes as corrected; seconded by George; all in favor.  
PUBLIC WORKS
●Carey:  They've been working on snow plows, tire chains, and trucks.  Pushing snow after the first snow before it froze.  The pickup is having problems; estimate of approximately $900.  There's an opportunity to receive equipment/vehicles previously owned by the military where they can be obtained by the Sheriff Department for our usage.  We need to have a letter to present to them of which vehicles and equipment we could put to use; Pam will prepare that request.
TREASURER'S REPORT

●Kelly:  The District had $261,807 in cash assets, and $1,613,712 in total assets and property as of the end of the month of November.  Total income for the month of November was $19,526 with year to date income of $357,163.  The total income YTD is 95% of budget for 2015.  Total property tax income YTD is $176,984 which is approximately 96% of budget for 2015 of $183,630.  Total income YTD for the water depot is $20,720 which is 75% of total budgeted of $28,000.  Expenses to date on the water depot is $17,496.  Total expenses for November  are $26,736 and YTD of $293,001  which is 79% of budget.   Primary expenses for November were $838 to Trinity Consultants (testing), $5,436 to Rocky Mountain Health, $2,048 to Western Refinery and $1,252 to SW Ag.  There's about $550 available for office supplies so Kelly suggests that we get another printer/fax/scanner for the office, as well as a basic new computer.    
Kelly updated a quick summary on the expenses to date on the Keno Lawsuit; there were no new expenses and we need to get confirmation that he may have spent his week in jail.  ●George made a motion to accept the treasurer's report as read; seconded by Sara; all in favor.
OLD BUSINESS

●George was in contact with the Sweeny's; their panel IS on the greenbelt, however they will be taking it with them.   

●Pam spoke with Jessie Krebs; she has moved most of the items from the road way area and she is very cooperative in anything else she has to do.
●Pam:  confirmed with Century Link and the accountants; there WAS a check issued and they should have had it deposited today in the amount of $3,521.04.

●Kelly:  Discussed the change in the health insurance for the field personnel.  There was an increase of approximately $92.00.  Kelly made a motion to accept with the price change; seconded by Pam; all in favor.   
●Kelly made a motion that we pay Sara for the October meeting although she wasn't in attendance, she still was working on the insurance and was able to accomplish what no one else has in quite some time; seconded by George; all in favor.
●Dick:  There are quite a few forms that need to be filed by the 15th.  Dick will follow up and do all of the filings if it's approved by the board; all in favor.

●Dick:  the budget and mil levy was approved, however it needs to be done as a resolution.  Dick made a resolution 12-15, to approve the budget as stated to appropriate funds for 2016 as was presented and passed as a motion in the November meeting; seconded by George; all in favor.

●Needs posting for the dates of future meetings; Pam will type up.

●Dick is Chairman until the January meeting, then it will go to someone else.  Dick reviewed the term limit requirement and restrictions.  As of next meeting, someone else needs to take over as Chairman.  Kelly and Pam suggested Sara and she wanted to talk about it and think on it until next meeting.  
NEW BUSINESS

●Kelly:  End of Oak Drive in unit 3, the cul-de-sac is blocked.  Years ago in an attempt to clear the cul-de-sac, the crews put a "lane" in (to avoid cutting trees per property owner request) to do a three-point turn.  Now they have the "lane" blocked with their motor home.  We will hold off with the letter process and Carey is going to speak with the property owner's and this will be re-visited at the next meeting.  
●Carey installed a new coin unit at the water station and everything seems to be working well.

PROPERTY OWNER'S CONCERNS

●Ronnie Zaday:  Inquired about doors and equipment at the metro building in the case of a power outage during snow.

●Ronnie:  Also the resolution talked about earlier has to be recorded to June Madrid, as well.
●At 6:40 Dick adjourned the meeting.
